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Dear colleagues!

Here is the fourth issue of the Yakut 
Medical Journal of 2019. Another year 
has passed, filled with good deeds, 
creative and professional plans fulfilled, 
difficulties surpassed and new heights 
reached.

We continue to draw the attention of 
the authors and users of our publication 
to the main sections of the journal. If in 

the second issue of the journal of 2019 
we discussed “Arctic medicine” section, 
which has been active and fruitful from 
the very beginning, then in this final issue 
of the year, we turn to “Clinical case” 
section, which is in our opinion, is very 
relevant and has an undeniable scientific 
and practical appeal. In this issue of the 
magazine you will get acquainted with 
an extremely rare clinical case of sex 
cord-stromal tumor of the fallopian tube 
(Biryukov A.E. et al.), as well as a clinical 
description of a genetic disease - Bruton 
agammaglobulinemia in a child from 
Yakutia (Ivanova O.N. et al.).

The Yakut Medical Journal is and 
remains a scientific and practical medical 
publication, covering a wide range of 
health problems, prevention, diagnosis 
and treatment of widespread diseases, 
promoting the achievements of medical 
science and medical education in one 
of the Arctic regions of the Russian 
Federation. The priority research areas 
of the journal are issues of cardiology, 
neurology, pediatrics, genetic and 
immunological studies. The doors of 
our journal are open to anyone who is 
interested in the health problems of the 
population of our country.

We will continue to improve the 
website of our journal. The editorial 
board, in order to improve the quality 

of articles, as well as to increase its 
competitiveness, inform ativeness and 
accessibility, will facilitate the functioning 
of stable feedback with users of the 
Yakut Medical Journal. The editorial 
board is working with authors with great 
inspiration and is doing everything so 
that readers can get acquainted with 
the interesting results of scientific 
research on the pages of our journal. 
We are always ready to listen to your 
opinion about the magazine and accept 
suggestions for its improvement.

December came, and with it frost 
grows stronger, thick fog covers the 
streets and houses. Despite this, all is 
calm, a premonition of something secret, 
unknown and joyful lifts our spirit. Frost 
and fog go by the wayside. The end of 
the year, the debriefing – it’s exciting and 
solemn.

New Year celebrations are coming, 
and a well-earned January vacation is 
coming with it. On the eve of the New 
Year of 2020, I wish our dear authors and 
readers good health and good spirits, 
new wonderful ideas and achievements, 
and the realization of good intentions! 
May the New Year bring luck and success 
for all of us! Harmony, prosperity and 
happiness! Longevity and prosperity to 
our journal, as well as relevance and high 
demand by authors and readers!
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